
The Hennys’, Middleton and Twinstead Parish Council

               MINUTES of the MEETING held on 24th July 2017 at HENNY PARISH ROOM
Present:  Parish Cllrs T Humphreys(Chairman), J Symonds, D Holland,  A Scattergood, R Manby 

  R Barnes, M Cracknell, A Lyster

 1 member of public
9.  2017/18  Apologies for absence

 Apologies were received and accepted for Cllr A Smart (unwell)
 County Cllr Finch (annual leave) 
 District Cllr Wendy Scattergood (BDC meeting)
10.  2017/18  Public Speaking 


None.
11.  2017/18  Declarations of interest
Cllr Scattered declared a non pecuniary interest under agenda Item 8, Planning, and when speaking about the Local Plan, his wife being chairman of BDC planning committee 
12.  2017/18  Approval of minutes
The minutes of the May Ordinary PC meeting and the AGM were unanimously approved and signed by the Chairman.
13.  2017/18  District/County Councillors’ & Community Agent reports

No reports received.

The Chairman brought forward agenda item 11.

14.  2017/18 Simkins, Twinstead Green

Mr Wills explained the proposed works to his boundary hedge.  The trees are not protected and no permission is needed to carry out the work. Cllrs thanked Mr Wills for notifying the PC.

Agenda item 6 was returned to.
15.  2017/18
Clerks Report – Appendix A
 The report had been circulated prior to the meeting and was noted.
16.  2017/18
Highways/PROW maintenance – Appendix B

Great Henny update

Bridleway 10 had been cut back and was now passable. The letter from Cllr Finch was discussed.  Cllrs said the drain at the start of the Bridleway is blocked and this has caused the Bridleway to be like a small ditch.  The drain was put in by ECC and is a road drain, not a field drain and is therefore the responsibility of ECC to fix the problem The Clerk will write to advise. 

Park Road is due to be closed from Hickbush down to the Lamarsh road for road works.


Footpaths near Dove House Farm and Hickbush have been cleared.


Little Henny

Not all pot holes along Watery Lane had been filled.

The drain near Gentry’s Farm and Green Lane is never cleaned out and results in flooding problems; Clerk to report this to Highways.  


There is an area just past Pitfield Green that is prone to flooding, this will be reported.


Middleton

The hedge along Rectory road between Shepherds and the social housing is in need of cutting back.  A letter will be sent to Mr Russell Wright c/o Wrights Farm. 
Cllrs Scattergood advised of a problem pot hole between Bures and West Bergholt and
will get a map reference for reporting.

17.  2017/18  Planning – Appendix C

17/00289/FUL - Walthams, Henny Street

This application had been refused at committee level.
18.  2017/18 Planning Applications
Cllrs agreed that the way planning applications are dealt with needed to be changed.  Initial responsibility will be with the Councillors of the particular village where the plans are and the reply will be from the PC as a whole.  The Standing Orders will be amended to reflect this decision.
19.  2017/18 Parish Cluster Meeting 


The subject of the Local Plan was considered for a future cluster meeting.  Cllrs agreed that the District Council should be approached initially, to put on a talk to give an explanation of their proposals and to give clarity on the Plan.  Local rural Councils could be given the opportunity to attend and then a follow up cluster meeting held for any mutual comments.  Cllr Scattergood will advise the Clerk of a suitable officer to contact to initiate a meeting.  Surrounding local PC’s will be approached for their interest. 
20.  2017/18 Parish Clerk vacancy


Adverts have been placed for this position.  A nearby Clerk will be approached for any interest and another advert will go in the parish magazine.  The 30th of September will be the last day of employment.

21.  2017/18
Correspondence Received/Matters for report

Letters of thanks had been received from Twinstead PCC and Twinstead village hall for our donations.

Mr Matthams had contacted  Cllr Scattergood to thank him for his support with the dog bins.

EALC had offered to hold a Councillor training session at a cost of £50.00 plus mileage; the Clerk will enquire about dates.
BDC transport scheme information forwarded to all Cllrs.

New Data Protection law information had been forwarded to all Councillors.

Broadband – fibre optic is due in Hickbush and Twinstead by 2019.
22.  2017/18  Parish Council Finance - Appendix D

Receipts & Payments


All payments listed were authorised to be paid.


Cheque number 600 had been stopped and another cheque re-issued.

23.  2017/18 Next agenda items



Planning permission with regard to unfulfilled conditions.



Henny phonebox adoption.
24.  2017/18  Next meeting date



The date of the September meeting was agreed as Monday 18th September at Twinstead village hall.



The meeting closed at 9.28pm.
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